## United States Senate

June 5, 2025

NH LAKES 17 Chenell Drive Suite One Concord, NH 03301

Dear Friends,

I'm sorry that I can't be with you for the 2025 Lakes Congress, but I want to thank you for your continued work to secure a brighter, healthier future for New Hampshire's lakes.

As Granite Staters, we deeply appreciate our beautiful natural resources. We know that ensuring the health of our lakes and waterways is critical to the well-being of our families, our vibrant communities, and our thriving economy. This is especially true now as we kick off the summer season and gather with family and friends to spend the day together building new memories across New Hampshire's waterways.

Preserving these resources presents multiple challenges and requires each of us to find our role in supporting the health of our lakes and watersheds in ways big and small. Thanks to the dedicated work of industry professionals, legislators, and everyday Granite Staters, we have made important progress in recent years, progress that I know will continue thanks in part to your important work.

Thank you to everyone who made today's event possible. I look forward to continuing to work with you to build a cleaner, healthier, and safer New Hampshire where all of our people and businesses can continue to grow and thrive.

With every good wish,

Margaret Wood Hasssan United States Senator

Maggie Harran